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Messrs. Manfull and Blackborow
Office of Foreign Assets Control
Department of the Treasury
Treasury Annex :
1500 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.,
Washington, DC

Dear Messrs. Manfull and Blackborow,

On behalf of the Government of Jamaica, ! would like to express strong support for the |

Barker Plan to restructure the En+ Group (En+) and Rusal in order to lift the threat of sanctions
against the companies. Specifically, we request an extension of any relevant deadlines to allow
the time needed for the Barker Plan to be fully implemented.

Rusal owns West Indies Alumina Company, WINDALCO. Continued sanctions will impact
our economy and jobs, with the attendant impact on workers and their dependents.

Jamaica supports the Barker Plan as the most effective path to both avoid these severe
negative impacts, and achieve all the goals of U.S. sanctions. We understand that important
progress has been made, including the recent resignation from the En+ board of Mr. Oleg
Deripaska, the true target of U.S. sanctions, along with the resignations of eight of his
appointed board members at Rusal. Extending the sanction deadlines would allow further
reforms of the Barker Plan to take effect, including the elimination of Mr. Deripaska’s
controlling interests in En+ and Rusal.

In light of all this, on behalf of the Gavernment of Jamaica, | express strong support for
the Barker Plan, and request any reasonable time extensions to allow it to be implemented.

Please share this communication with other relevant U S. officials. Thank you for your
time and consideration. '

Yours sincerely,
Audrey Marks
Ambassador
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